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Metropolitan King County Council
Committee of the Whole

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Items:
	8
	Name:
	Erin Auzins

	Proposed No.:
	2018-0388
	Date:
	October 29, 2018




SUBJECT

Proposed Motion 2018-0388 would confirm the Executive’s appointment of Larry Gross to the Lake Geneva management district advisory board for a three-year term, to expire on June 30, 2021.

BACKGROUND

Ordinance 18282 created Lake Management District No. 2 in the Lake Geneva Watershed, after following the process required by RCW Chapter 36.61.Section 7 of Ordinance 18282 created a “Lake Management District No. 2 Advisory Committee”:

 SECTION 7.  A. The lake management district No. 2 advisory committee is hereby established.
	B.  The advisory committee shall provide advice to the county on the administration of the district, including the work program and budget.
	C.  The committee shall be comprised of five members, which are:
	   1.  Three property owners in the district, one of which must be a representative for the Lake Geneva Property Owners Association;
	     2.  A representative from the King County parks and recreation division; and
	    3.  A representative from the Washington state Department of Fish and Wildlife.
	D.1.  The representatives from King County and Washington state shall be of their choosing.
  2.a.  The three members that are appointed under subsection C.1 shall be nominated by the executive, subject to confirmation, by motion, by the King County council.
                         b.  The initial appointment for the three property members appointed under C.1. shall be staggered.  One member shall be appointed to an initial term of one year; the second member shall be appointed to an initial term of two years; and the member, who is the representative for the Lake Geneva Property Owners Association, shall be appointed to an initial term of three years terms.  Subsequent appointments shall be for three years.

ANALYSIS

The three property owner representatives are required to be confirmed by the Council, and one of the three property owners is required to be a representative of the Lake Geneva Property Owners Association.  The appointment of Mr. Gross fills one of the property owner positions; another member of the Advisory Board fills the Property Owners Association representative position.

Staff has not identified any issues with these proposed appointments. They appear to be consistent with the requirements of the Advisory Board adopted in Ordinance 18282.

ATTACHMENTS

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Proposed Motion 2018-0388 (attachments available upon request)
2. Transmittal Letter
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